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Historic Carter House Society Inc.

Board Meeting Minutes
September 6, 2017
Annette Bodi, Interim Chairman, called to order the meeting of Historic Carter House Society Inc. (HCHS) held at 30325 Carter Cemetery Road, Springfield, LA at 3:05 PM.  Members in attendance were:  Annette Bodi, Linda Simoneaux, Carol Lamm, Beverly Burgess and Evelyn Haynie.  Vickie was unable to attend due to a previous doctor’s appointment.  She emailed her action item comments.
OLD BUSINESS

Minutes

Motion made by Carol and seconded by Annette that we accept the minutes from the August 9, 2017 board meeting with changes emailed by Carol.  Approved by all.
Motion made by Linda and seconded by Beverly that we accept the minutes from the August 29, 2017 special board meeting to discuss bids for the pool house with changes emailed by Vickie.  Approved by all.


The Financial Report - Linda provided an Income Statement to all HCHS members via email and at the board meeting. Linda advised that the balance as of August 31, 2017 was $39,357.41.  The HCHS presently has upcoming expenditures of approximately $29,518.24 and September deposit of $700 leaving approximately $10,528.07 available.
Motion made by Evelyn and seconded by Carol to accept the financial report.  Approved by all.

The following request for change to the financial was made by Vickie:

· In addition to the $25,088.34 check from GOHSEP for the Pool House Renovation, we received another check from GOHSEP on the same date for $6,120.41.  The $6,120.41 covered replacing the HVAC Unit in the Carter House that HCHS paid for and the total cost was $4,505.45.  The remaining amount of that check was $2,295.00 that included the cost of the Duct Work repairs paid for by the CDD.

· Since we may have to refund a portion of the $2,295.00 to the CDD and our uncertainty of having sufficient funds to cover the costs of renovating the Pool House, I recommend that we include the $6,120.41 as a minus on the Financial Statement just like the $25,088.34 we received for the Pool House Renovation.  This will give us extra funds in case something unusual shows up during the renovation work.  We have encountered this during several renovation projects on the Carter House.

The board decided that we would not show the $6,120.41 as a minus, since this money was reimbursing us for money already spent to replace the AC on 2/23/17 for $6388 Check #1163.

At present we have (FEMA funds) $25,088 minus (Tantillo) $16,650 minus (AC) $6180 = $2,258 balance for extras.  We have $10,539 unallocated funds in the checking account.   If we subtract the $5000 for a reserve fund, we have $5,529 extra.  The board felt it was easy to look at the balance on the financial statement and subtract $5,000 to identify how much we could spend. 

Based on the 8/29/17 board meeting, additional items were submitted to Jory Tantillo for pricing.  The board would like additional bids to be obtained for the AC replacement, hoping to get a lower bid. It was suggested we contact Total Maintenance and Professional Heating & Air.

Status on CPCA 2017 Golf Tournament 

In the August 9, 2017 HCHS Meeting a motion was made, seconded and voted on to proceed with refinishing the remaining wood floors in the Carter House with the proceeds from the CPCA golf tournament.  It was agreed this would be done after the Burgess’s move whatever furniture they will need.  Vickie was unable to attend the 8/9/17, so her views on why we should not do the floors was not heard by the board.  We agreed to re-address this item and decide if we will move forward with this project or find a new project for the golf tournament funds.

Vickie was unable to attend meeting due to a doctor’s appointment.  She emailed her comments.
I truly believe the floors in the front four rooms of the house should not be sanded/restained -- they are original to the house and we want people to realize this is a historic house.

Beverly stated that not all of the floors in the front four rooms are original.  Only the two rooms on the right.  Carol pointed out that we voted to do all of the floors, because it would be one project that could be identified for the CPCA golf tournament money.  Linda said it was brought up to her by one of the CPCA board members that we should add a ramp at the back of the Carter House.  Linda believes the CPCA would accept two projects if we told them we decided to follow their request for the ramp in lieu of doing the rest of the floors.  We presently have one quote from Ferguson Renovations to add an ADA ramp for $2200.  The board thought we should get other quotes.  The following motion was made by Annette and seconded by Carol.  Approved by all. 

MOTION:  Rescind motion made at 8/9/17 board meeting to accept Randy’s Floor Refinishing bid to refinish floor in the rest of the house and use the funds to build a ramp at the kitchen back door.
Status of GOHSEP request for funding to gut and clean out Pool House
Vickie’s emailed comments

· No response to my email concerning status of this funding request.

Status of HCHS Handbook
Vickie’s emailed comments

· This is still a work in progress.

Status of Training Class for tours
Vickie’s emailed comments

· No additional responses from HCHS members to assist with tours.
Status of Landscape Maintenance (Mulching, Trimming, Weed Removal)
Vickie’s emailed comments

· I received a revised quote from Jesse Brown so that it covered the same territory as the quote from Mr. Crowell as far as landscaping/mulching work.  A copy of the quote was sent to the board along with an email from me saying that I know Jesse will do a very good job and he will pull or dig up the weeds.  If you decide to go with Jesse I will pay the difference in his quote and the Crowell quote of $25.00 making the field equal.  It will be your decision so just let me know.

The board discussed the two quotes received.

David Crowell $400 for bed mulching, spraying for weeds, removing dead leaves, trimming nandinas and rose bush.  He will start with the pine straw we have and if more is needed will purchase additional rolls as needed for $16 a roll.

J&B Lawn Service LLC will pull weeds, mulch and trim nandina for $425.  See Vickie’s comments above.

Linda said the one thing she like about going with David is his bid for $800 to pressure wash & paint the bricks under the porch and steps on the front of the house.  He would also clean the mildew off the front walk from the porch to the street.  Spray to remove all of the bugs from the front of the house, trim the crepe myrtle limbs from the house and clean and touch up paint the front two columns.  He said he would get it all done for 9/17.  Linda was impressed that he brought his wife out to see the property on Sunday. He said he want to give a really good first impression to people as they drive toward the house.  By accepting his bid, we could get everything done at one time and not have to worry about coordinating and scheduling painting with landscaping work.

Linda made the following motion and was seconded by Carol.  Accepted by all.

MOTION:  Accept David Crowell bid to do Landscaping work for $400 and Pressure Washing and Painting work for $800.
Carol will contact David and also ask him to clean the ceiling fans requested by Stacey Evans.
 Status of Pool House Bids for Renovation Work
Special Board Meeting held 8/29/17 to review 4 bids we received to do the Pool House restoration work from flood damage.  The board discussed the four bids and addressed items that needed to be added to the quote.  A motion was made by Beverly and seconded by Carol to accept the low by of $16,500 by Jory Tantillo.  A list of the additional work items we would like done was sent to Mike Sharp.  Mike was advised that we needed to be notified of the cost of the additional items before proceeding with work.  Mike said he would get the contract written up for Jory and our signatures next week.  The following week Jory should start the job.  It will take approximately 4-6 weeks to complete.
Status of D & O Insurance 
Linda advised that the price she received from Powell & Associates Insurance Co. for D & O Insurance is $1050 and would cover all the board members, not individuals.  The following questions were asked.

Do we have D & O Insurance now?  No.  The CDD has it, but it doesn’t cover us.

How much is the coverage?  $1,000,000

Why do we need it?    Linda read how nonprofit directors and officers may be hindered by incomplete information, insufficient time and inability to carefully investigate and document relevant factors.  D & O insurance has become more common for nonprofits because more nonprofits are getting sued.
Linda asked if this item could be tabled until January because of all the upcoming expenses and the fact that we will get a new board in January.  All agreed to table this item.
Status of Bylaw Changes
As mentioned in the last meeting, according to the state, Bylaw Amendments do not need to be filed with the State.  They are kept with the Company’s records.  

Linda tried to update the State Website (GEAUXBIZ) with the changes to positions for Vickie and Annette, but the updated failed, because it went in Annette’s junk mail and she didn’t see it in time.  I was going to resubmit, but decided to run this by the board.  It will cost $30 to make the change.  We will need to renew and update this website every January.  Linda asked if we could wait until we get the new board and not spend the additional $30.   Everyone who is on the board is already shown on the website.  The only difference is the title change for Vickie and it won’t allow me to put Annette as interim President.  All agreed to wait and update with the new board in January.  Item closed 9/6/17
Rewiring Chandelier in Dining Room
Vickie’s emailed comments
· I have confirmed that the rewiring of the chandelier will cost somewhere between $250.00 and $400 depending on whether or not he has to drill where the old wire is located if it is glued.  If he doesn’t have to drill it will be on the lower end of the cost.
· In addition, I have confirmed with Donnie Ferrara of Ferrara Electric that the cost he quoted to me for taking down the chandelier of somewhere in the range of $250.00 to $400.00 depending on how difficult it is to get to the location of where it is hung.   Also, this cost does include reinstalling the chandelier after it has been rewired
· Note email from Robert at Shades of Light indicating that if we can get the chandelier take down and delivered to them next week they can get it back by Oct. 1 to be reinstalled.

· I doubt that I can deliver it to them next week.  Please let me know who can and I will contact the electrician to take it down for us

It was decided by the board that the rewiring would be delayed until next year.  Beverly told us about their transporting of the chandelier when it was purchased.  All of us had a fear if something happened to it while being transported, that could cause additional work than just the rewiring.   This could possibly cause a delay and the chandelier would not be ready for upcoming events.  At present, the strip lights in the dining room are connected to the chandelier and if the chandelier is not working, neither are the other lights in the room.
School Supplies for Head Start
Vickie’s emailed comments

· I put a box in the Dollar General Store in Springfield and it was just about completely filled when I picked it up week before last.  I also delivered it to the school and they were delighted to receive the supplies.  All the staff that saw the box thanked us for thinking about them and doing this for them as well as for thinking about them and doing this for them as well as for the children.
Item Completed

Status of Pool House Pool

Discussion was held at the Special Meeting as to whether we should repair the pool or fill it in.  It was decided we would get estimates on both.  Vickie texted Mike Shape on 8/29/17 to get an estimate to fill in the pool.  Linda called Wyatt Patenotte to get an estimate on repairing the pool (which may include drained, acid washed or re-plaster).  
Vickie asked Linda to get the cost of maintaining the pool from the CDD.  Linda advised the cost for the pool was $2,214.35 for fiscal year 2014-2015.  (Approximately 184.50 a month)  Since the flood was in 2016 and no one has lived in the pool house since then, this is the last total year of data they have.
It was discussed that some people believe we could rent the pool house for more, having the pool.  Others think it is a big liability.  Carol suggested maybe we could allow the tenants to use the CP pool.  Linda said that might be something we could check on.  Other homeowners allow renters to use the CP pool.  It would cost $850 a year, but we could add that on to the rent we charge.

FUNDRAISERS FOR 2017

· Christmas Open House – Fourth Quarter 2017 – Vickie Robinson

· I plan on setting up a meeting for Sunday, October 29 to discuss the Christmas Open House and room selections.  Before I send out a email I will check with a couple of people who always help with this fundraiser to make sure this will be convenient with them.  Please let me know if this will work with the schedule for the board?
· Belk Charity Sale – Saturday, November 4 – Vickie Robinson
· Has there been any response to the email that was sent out requesting someone to volunteer to Chair this fundraiser?  If not, I will obtain the tickets and work on this fundraiser because it is a clear profit for us.  We keep every $5.00 for every ticket that is sold.  
· Linda advised the board that she has not received any volunteers to chair this event.

· Tour & Ice Cream Social – Sunday, September 17 

· The invitations have been sent out and my plans are to have about 3 flavors of ice cream, 3 or 4 toppings for sundae’s; Cokes, 7-up, Root Beer for floats.  I will also have ice cream cones for children or adults if they wish.  I have plenty of supplies – cups, napkins, plastic table cloth, spoons, etc..  I have talked to a couple of people and they will plan to be there to help but encourage any of your friends to come have a fund afternoon.  Let me know if anyone has any questions. 

Beverly offered to get cones.  Linda offered to help with drinks.  Linda will let Vickie know.
NEW BUSINESS
Upcoming Schedule for 3Q17 & 4Q17 Carter House 
· September 6
 HCHS Meeting

· September 11
CDD Board Meeting

· September 12 
Metairie Senior Tour (approx. 16 people) – Carol & Annette

· September 17 
Carter Open House

· September 26
CPCA Board Meeting

· October 15
Sledge Shower

· October 21 
Evans Engagement Party

· October 24
CPCA Board Meeting

· December 2
Tentative Henderson Shower

· December 9
Pierce Christmas Party

· December 10 – Christmas Open House
· December 17 – Christmas Open House
HCHS Telephone for September

· Linda Simoneaux 
Other Items

Evans Rental on 10/21/17 request the following:  Pressure Wash Mildew off front steps & porch, Paint bricks under porch, clean plant pots in front of house, clean ceiling fans, removed china and pictures from all tables, they will use white tablecloths and grey lanterns, they will have lights added in front, 100+ people for cocktail engagement party, will start setting up Thursday or Friday. 

· Does the person renting the house understand the Rental Agreement if they use the house any additional time, the day before/after their event, there is an additional cost?

The board agreed to everything Stacey Evans requested.  Linda will follow up on what ceiling fans she is talking about (inside, outside or both), what planters and verify that she is aware of the additional fee of $30 for additional time to set up if not on the same day.
Adjourn Meeting
Motion to adjourn made by Carol and seconded by Linda.

Annette adjourned the meeting at 4:20 PM.
